
Camping Ambassadors for Central Hawke's Bay
If you are passionate about Central Hawke’s Bay and love talking to 
people this could be the perfect role for you. We are looking for people 
available between 15 December 2023 and 28 February 2024 with 
potential to also assist us during other busy periods such as Easter 
weekend. If this sounds like you, apply by 30 November 2023.
Find out more at www.chbdc.govt.nz/our-council/careers 

Council meetings
Tune in to our Facebook live stream or watch via the TV screens  
in either of our libraries.

Upcoming meetings:
Wednesday 6 December 2023 
3pm   Tamatea Partnerships Committee
Thursday 7 December 2023
9am Risk and Assurance Committee meeting
4pm Extraordinary meeting
Thursday 14 December 2023
9am Ordinary Council meeting

Read the full agenda on www.chbdc.govt.nz/our-council/meetings

Community Christmas Carnival 
Saturday 9 December, 11am to 1pm
Waipukurau's Ruataniwha Street will be alive with festive fun!  
With carnival games and activities; live music and entertainment!  
Have your photo taken with Santa;  
enjoy the local shopping and street food;  
vintage fire truck rides and much more! 
For more information on this free  
family-friendly event, scan the QR code  
or visit www.chbdc.govt.nz  
and search #carnival

Are you a rural sports club  
or rural school team, with  
young people aged between  
5 and 19 years old?
Calling all rural sports clubs 
and school teams with young 
sporting enthusiasts! The Sport 
NZ Rural Travel fund is open 
for applications until 4.30pm, 
Friday 8 December. This fund 
is designed to assist our young 
people with travel expenses 
to attend local sporting 
competitions. Check out  
www.chbdc.govt.nz and search 
#funding to apply online.
For more information contact 
the Council on 06 857 8060 or 
email funding@chbdc.govt.nz

Together we Thrive! E ora ngātahi ana! For more information visit: www.chbdc.govt.nz

Dates for your calendar

Shared on behalf of the Independent Civil Defence Emergency 
Management (CDEM) Cyclone Gabrielle Review
The panel leading the Independent Review into the Hawke’s Bay  
Civil Defence Emergency Management (CDEM) Group’s response  
to Cyclone Gabrielle has launched a short and simple online survey  
to capture local residents’ experiences from the days immediately 
leading into the event and the immediate emergency response stage, 
prior to the region’s move toward recovery. While Central Hawke's Bay  
District have had our own local conversations and surveys, this is your  
chance to share your experiences and views anonymously in to this 
regional, independent review. The findings will also help identify 
learnings, improve resilience, and ensure Hawke’s Bay has the capability 
and capacity to support better emergency management outcomes  
for its communities.
The survey closes on 7 December 2023. All survey 
responses are private and confidential and can  
be filled out by scanning the QR code or visiting  
www.hbemergency.govt.nz/cyclone-gabrielle-review 
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